
ABOUT THE ADDITIONAL SUPPORT GRANT FOR LOW-INCOME HOUSEHOLDS 2024 

PURPOSE OF THE GRANT 

• To reduce the burden caused by the rising prices of energy, food, and other goods, 

we will provide a grant of 30,000 yen per household to low-income households 

(households exempt from residence tax in 2024). 

ELIGIBLE HOUSEHOLDS 

(A) Households where all members are exempt from residence tax for the year 2024 

as of December 13, 2024. 

※ Households consisting only of dependents of those who are subject to residence 

tax will not be eligible for this grant. 

※ Households consisting only of people who do not live in Japan as of January 1, 

2024, will not be eligible for this grant. 

GRANT AMOUNT: 30,000 yen per household 

(Note) Each household can only receive the grant once. 

Households that are registered as residents in Sue Town as of December 13, 2024, 

and where all members are exempt from residence tax for the year 2024 will be 

eligible. 

1. Fill out the necessary information and submit the form 

Eligible individuals will receive a grant notice, a confirmation letter, or an 

application form from the Sue Town Office. 

GRANT NOTICE: 

Check the contents, and if there are no changes, no reply is necessary. If there are 

changes, please contact us. 

CONFIRMATION LETTER: 

Check the contents, fill out the necessary information, and return it using the 

enclosed reply envelope. 

APPLICATION FORM: 

If someone in the household has not filed their residence tax, please submit the tax 

declaration. If they are exempt from residence tax, they will be eligible for the grant. 

(Note) The deadline for submission is June 30, 2025. 

2. After checking the submitted information, we will transfer the grant 

IF YOU RECEIVE THE GRANT NOTICE: 

The grant will be transferred on March 28, 2025 (Friday). 

IF YOU RECEIVE THE CONFIRMATION LETTER OR APPLICATION FORM: 

The grant will be transferred to the account provided within 30 days from the day 

Sue Town receives the form. 


